
April 14, 1983 

ff 

Dear Michael: 

Thank you for writing to me about the role of the Humaniti-es 
in our society. 

An appreciation of ancient literature is very useful in 
providing us with a sense of perspective on modern problems. 
For example, the problems of war and peace, so dramatically 
portrayed in Homer's Iliad, are unfortunately still with us 
today. 

Students should use their education to gain the broadest 
possible knowledge of the great works of literature and 
philosophy which form the foundation of our civilization. 
A good education in the Humanities can give us irreplaceable 
insights into the hu.man condition in every time and place 
and thus enable us to make wise decisions today. 

With Lest wishes, 

Mr. Michael Ferguson 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 

and Deputy Chief of Staff 

P.O. Box 521 Village Road 
New Vernon, New Jersey 07976 

MKD:AVH:RDC:pps 
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Executive Office of the President 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue,N.W. 
Washington,D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr.Deaver, 

P.O. Box 521 Village Rd . 
New Vernon, New Jersey 07976 

January 30, 1983 

My name is Michael Ferguson and I attend Delbarton Sci1ool in Morrislrn·m, 
New Jersey. 

I am taking a Humanities course because I believe it helps develop the 
the mind. The Humanities is Greek and Roman literature in translation. My class 
has just finished reading Homers Iliad. 

·'What are· your opinions of the HUmani He-;_;? t'Ty--l .. eacher, Mr. McGovern, suggested 
I ask you this question. What do you think is the fmpbrt~~~~~~( H~ma~iti~s-in• 
four_sodety?__~ look forward to your response. 

Cordially yours, 

. Michael Ferguson 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

~~6 ~~:o1d Burson 
N 1 rd Avenue 

ew York, N.Y. 10022 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

April 14, 1983 

Dear Mr. Doherty: 

On behalf of the White House, I wish to 
express my sincere thanks for the generous 
gift of wine. We appreciate the support 
and goodwill that prompted this gift. 

With best wishes. 

Sincerely, 

·--, '/~ 
I. 1 / ' .'fl,' 
(· v •• (.,/ ~ 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. F. Gregory Doherty 
General Manager 
Nathans 
3150 M Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20007 
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,_ WHITE HOUSE GIFT UNIT J:-
8300204 830408 

ID DATE RECEIVED---------

NAME Mr. 
Prefix Last Name - -, ,,--==u_ Suffix 

F. Gregory DohertY1~ 
First 

TITL~ 1 General Manager 

J\l~ -I-lot. ~-'I'"\.~-------------ORG~NIZATION __ _ _ __ .. 
t N w Wasbjngton ADDRESS 3150 M Stree ,. ·' c;~ 

Street 

STATE DC ZIP 20007 COUNTRY----------------------~ 

SALUTATION Dear Mr. Doherty 

CATEGORY CODE 0701 GIFT INTENDED FOR 

SPOUSE-----------'----------~ 

P President 
F First Lady 

d3) President and First Lady 
F1 First Family, Other 

)Ii-... White House Staff 

DONOR F Personal Friend-Under Minimal Value 
G Personal Friend-Over Minimal Value 
H Foreign Official-Under Minimal Value 
I Foreign Official-Over Minimal Value 

DESCRIPTION Beverage: Wine, 12 bottles 
noomaine Chandon Napa Valley B t " '-£)'Other ru • 

P General Public-Under Minimal Value 
6lGeneral Public-Over Minimal Value 
Y VIP-Under Minimal Value 

ARRIVAL FORM tk1\Mail Room 

W VIP-Over Minimal Value 
0 Other-Under Minimal Value 
T Other-Over Minimal Value 

b-' Congressional Liaison Staff 
P Presented Personally ACKNOWLEDGED BY M .D FORM ~DATE 
S Staff Other Than Congrnssional Liaison 
0 Other 

DISPOSITION AR Archives 
CA Children's Hospital 

,, C.B_,.:Other Charity 
-:•os · Oestroyed 

... "' 

PR President 
FL First Lady 
FO First Family, Other 
WH Residence 
PS Presidential Staff 
FS First Lady Staff 
RA Returned to Sender, Commercial 
RB Returned to Sender, Over Minimal Value 
RC Returned to Sender, Other 

ARCHIVE BOX # --------

DA Camp David 
J.W... East Wing 
f.:!f:!jl West Wing ~ , 
RN Ranch / 
GS GSA 
GU Gift Unit-Held 
GC Gift Unit-Cupboard 
OH Other 

G.--4 ~:<f.J~ Jr A 
u/ tt-rru~ ~ '<P . 

APPRAISED VALUE $156. 

COMMENT Sent as an expression of appreciation for the President's support of the American 

wine industry; Value per Morris Miller, DC. 1V ;,ft~ ~ ~ W ~"t_, 1.t~~ ~ lfA.A. • 

) p ~.... 1'- ~ 'rt.. ~ l...:_ ~(... • 



NATI-IAl\IS 

April 7, 1983 

Fifty years ago today, April 7, 193~, the federal 

prohibition on beer and wine was revoked and five 

minutes after that two cases of beer were delivered 

to President Roosevelt. In recognition of how much 

President Ronald Reagan has done in support of the 

American wine industry by serving the best that 

America has to offer at his state dinners, we would 

like to of fer him a case of California Sparkling 

wine: Domaine Chandon Napa Valley Brut. 

F. Gregory Doherty 

General Manager 

3150 M Street, NW, Georgetown, Washington, DC 20007 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

April 14, 1983 

Dear Mr. Shirley: 

Thank you for your letter regarding my 
comments about the Beach Boys. I appreciate 
your taking the time to write me your thoughts. 

With best wishes. 

Mr. Paul Shirley 
Coast Medical Rentals 
Post Office Box 1003 
Santa Cruz, CA 95061 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
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COAST MfDICAL PENTALS PS 
• . ?O . R, () lC 1 0 0 3 

SANTA CRUZ CA q5061 t1AM 

4•02S27qS101 0~/11/83 ICS IPMRNCZ CSP WSHB 
U0842S77SS MGM TORN SANTA C~UZ CA sq n4•11 0128P F.ST 

MICHAEL DFAVE'.R 
WHITE HOUSE 
WASMINGTON DC 20010 

---. 

VOUQ COURAGEOUS STAND ON THE CRITICAL ISSUE OF T~E BF.ACMBOVS.V!RSUS .-.. 
WAVNE NEWTON APPEARING AT THE ANNUAL INDf PF.N~ENCf nAV CONCERT IS 
A~?REC!ATE~. IT IS ENCOURAGING TO SEE TMAT VOU CONTINUE TO COM! DOWN 
H~RO ON THE RIGHT SIOE OF THE TOUG~ ISSUES. KEEP UP TME GOOO WORI<, . .-. 

RE'GAPOS 
?AUL SHIRLEY -

MGMCOMP 

TO REPLY BY MAILGRAM. SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR WESTERN UNION'S TOLL • FREE PHONE NUMBERS 



MA U.,SRAflt SERV re! C!NT'!rf"; ... ..,.;:-.•• : .. 
~lOOLETOWN, VA, 22•4! 
08At-l 

..,11-ns Posr.q® 

West~rnM •1 ®~~· ~ 
Union al gram ~ ~ : 

t 4•0l4&qssoqaoo2 OGIOlllJ ?Cl l'HMTZZ CSP ATLB 
1 4045775300 MGM TDMT ATLANTA GA 04•08 tt35A !IT 

- ~MR ANO MRS T J WESLEY JR 
1611 OLD MILL CROSSING 
MARIETTA GA 300'2 
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THIS MAILGRAM IS A CDN,IRMAT?ON COPY O' iHI .,OLLC~~NG MlllAll~ 

4045775300 TDMT ATLANTA GA JI 04•01 lll!A !IT 
PMS SECRETARY JAMES WATT 
DEPT OF INTERIOR. 
WASHINGTON DC 20240 
THANK YOU ,OR YOU~ ATTEMPT TO IP!AK UP ,OR M!DOL! AM!-iCA~ MAVll r, 
WE KEEP TRYING WE W?LL SOM!DAV GET AN ?NO!PIND!NC! OAV_MUIZCAL 
PROGRAM REPRESENTING TH! TA:ICPAV!A8 INSTEAD 0, TH! HtPPl!S ANO 'TH!l't 
ADMIRERS 

MR AND MAS T J WESL!V JR 
1•11 OLD MILL CROSSING 
MARIETTA GA 300•2 

1113• EST 

MGMCOMP 

TO REPLY BY MAILGRAM MESSAGE. SEE REVERSE SIDE FOR WESTERN UNION'S TOLL - FREE PHONE NUMBERS 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

April 15, 1983 

Dear Mr. Wesley: 

I agree with you about so-called rock 
groups and their drug related culture. 
Unfortunately, Jim Watt picked the 
wrong group. The Beach Boys recently 
banned a member of the group because 
of his drug habit. They don't allow 
alcohol or drugs. 

Yes -- they're a long way from Hoagy 
Carmichael, but times and tastes do 
change. Hoagy was a long way from 
Beethoven, but I enjoy them both and 
the Beach Boys, too. 

Warm regards, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to 'the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. Thomas J. Wesley, Jr. 
Suite 1500 
134 Peachtree Street, N.W. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303 



'JG.onuuJ. <'Wul..y, Jrc.. 
134 rPuuJit'f.U. .8t., c:N.CW., .8wt& 1,00 

d/l:Lanto., (:Jco"SIA !10!10!1 

Mrs. Nancy Reagan 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20004 

Dear Mrs. Reagan: 

12 April, 1983 

Please note the enclosed telegram. 

My wife and I have always been among the greatest admirers 
of you and your husband, but I'm afraid we will have to 
part company with you on the matter of the "Beach Boys". 

Like the much maligned James Watt, we have never heard 
(or seen) these performers but, as people who consider 
that no good popular music has been written (and rarely 
performed) since the days of Heagy Carmichael, Irving 
Berlin and the Gershwin boys, we simply aren't interested 
in listening to such entertainment. 

There are a lot of people in America who feel the same 
way - and most of them are your most loyal supporters. 

We can only hope that someday the public will be 
entertained on the Mall by musicians, who because they 
shave, cut their hair, and wear coats and ties, are 
none the less worth hearing. 

Besides all that, Jim Watt, whose loyalty to Reagan 
policies (with which we also fully agree) knows no bounds, 
deserves better support than that. 

Best wishes. 

Sincerely, 

.. 
/ lz;' }JWf,,,L 

cc: Mr. Michael K. Deaver/ 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

April 15, 1983 

Dear Marv: 

I was delighted to hear that the 63lst 
reunion party was s u ch a s u cc es s . I 'm 
sorry I wasn't able to attend. 

Thanks for the T-shirts. I'll wear it 
with pride -- great logo. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Marv Rossi 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

California Printing Company 
269 Eighth Street 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
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EIGHTH STREET 

SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94103 

415 861-1600 

April 12, 1983 

Mr. Michael Deaver 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue 
Washington, DC 20006 

Dear Mike: 

The 631st reunion party was a huge success, due in part to your effort in 
acquiring the message from President Reagan. 

I 1 m sorry you were unable to attend, so please accept the enclosed token 
in appreciation for your help. 

I'm sure you wi II agree that the logo on the t-shirt tells it all. 

Best regards, 

/Ill( Marv 

rye 

CALIFORNIA 

PRINTING 

COMPANY 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

April 15, 1983 

Dear Sam: 

Thanks for sending the Timothy Schellhardt 
article that appeared in The Wall Street 
Journal. I have taken the time to glance 
through it, and am looking forward to 
having an opportunity to read it closely. 

I appreciate your thoughtfulness in sending 
me this information. 

Si~ 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

The Honorable Samuel R. Pierce, Jr. 
Secretary of Housing and Urban 

Development 
Washington, D.C. 20410 



ENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT 
THE SECRETARY 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20410 

April 11, 1983 

Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 

and Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mike: 

On April 1, 1983, an article about me by Timothy D. 
Schellhardt appeared in the Wall Street Journal. It was 
so filled with inaccuracies, distortions and outright 
untruths that the Office of Public Affairs at HUD felt 
that a memorandum should be sent to our Principal Staff 
and Regional Administrators pointing out these misleading 
and untruthful statements so that they would be in a 
position to respond to any inquiries or make comments 
about the article if required to do so. 

The memorandum is entitled "The Anatomy of a Hatchet 
Job". I am enclosing a copy of it. I think you will find 
the contents extremely interesting, particularly paragraphs 
1 through 3, 7 through 9, 12 through 17 and the conclusion 
on page 12. 

SAMUEL R. PIERCE, JR. 

Enclosure 



l 
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20410 

April 7, 1983 

MJ3!'.DRANDUM FOR: Principal Staff 
Regia a dministrators 

FRCM: , Assistant to the Secretary for Public Affairs 

SUBJECT: The Anatomy of a Hatchet Job 

An article about the Secretary by Timothy D. Schellhardt, which ran in 
the Wall Street Journal of Friday, April 1, was so filled with inaccuracies, 
distortions and outright untruths that it can best be referred to as a 
"hatchet job." (A copy of the article is attached as Appendix A.) 

We are providing you with the following point-by-point analysis against 
the possibility that the nationally published article may require you to 
answer inquiries or make comments. 

1. Headline reference to "reclusiveness": 

Since assuming office early in 1981, Secretary Pierce has made 
public speaking appearances before no fewer than 145 groups 
and organizations from coast to coast. That is an average of 
1.4 speeches per week since he assumed office. On many of 
these occasions, the Secretary has made himself available for 
local press conferences, television interviews, and other 
public appearances. He has met at HUD with the leadership 
of virtually every public and private interest group which 
has an interest in HUD policies and programs. 

In addition, he has appeared on a number of nationally televised 
shows, including such popular news programs as "The Today Show," 
"Good Morning America," "CBS Morning News," and "The MacNeil-Lehrer 
Report." 

Given the fact that all this information was readily available to 
the writer of the Journal story, it is hard to see how he could 
honestly characterize the Secretary as reclusive. 
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2. Headline reference to "lack of interest": 

3. 

4. 

Secretary Pierce works long hours daily, and carries HUD work 
with him virtually every weekend. Official department records 
show that he has taken a total of only five days of vacation 
time in well over two years on the job. It is most difficult, 
if not impossible, to equate that kind of a record with any 
lack of interest in his job. 

Such a characterization can hardly "disturb" the Secretary, since 
he has never heard it, and can find no-one else -- either at the 
White House or anywhere else -- who has. So far as he knows, it 
came from the fertile imagination of the Journal writer. 

Moreover, there are other facts that clearly refute the assertion. 
Since becoming Secretary 27 months ago, Mr. Pierce has received 
41 awards, including seven honorary degrees, from various cities, 
states, private organizations, colleges and tmiversities, in all 
parts of the cotmtry, for his excellent work at HUD. 

Later this month, the Organization for Economic Cooperation and 
Development (OECD) will hold its first meeting of Urban Affairs 
Ministers. The Ministers of 24 Nations are expected to be in 
attendance. Secretary Pierce has been selected to chair this 
historic first meeting. 

Such recognition clearly demonstrates the falsity of Mr. Schellhardt's 
allegations. 

Given the pressure of his workload and the frequently conflicting 
demands on his time, all of the activities on the Secretary's many 
trips in the field are carefully scheduled, in detail, in advance. 
Any mayor, or anyone else interested in proposing additional 
activities for the Secretary, must, of necessity, clear those in 
advance. While Secretary Pierce"T"s on trips he often does have 
to spend considerable time in his hotel room -- his office while 
on the road -- to keep in telephone touch with headquarters and 
keep the business of the department going. Clearly it would be 
impossible to visit every site, or meet every group public 
officials would like him to -- or which the Secretary himself 
would like to. 
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The Secretary's appointment calendar shows that he met with 
CongTessman Mitchell on May 5, 1981. He has also had a ntunber 
of telephone conversations with Mr. Mitchell about housing and 
other subjects. 

During his first months in office, Secretary Pierce invited the 
presidents and executive directors of, among other groups, the 
U. S. Savings and Loan League, the American Bankers Association, 
and the National Association of Mutual Savings Banks to get their 
input as he began to mark out policy directions. (The meetings 
with the National Association of Mutual Savings Banks included 
ones on February 12 and March 18, 1981.) 

He has continued to meet with representatives of the savings 
industry at their request, and also invited the chief economists 
of the major banking and housing industry groups in late 1982 to 
get their forecasts as he detennined housing policy for 1983. 

He has spoken at the National Association of Housing and Redevelopment 
Officials conferences, and met with their leaders several times. 

of his own staff as well as housin -

Mr. Schellhardt has told the Secretary that he heard him make the 
supposed assessment of interest rates in testimony before the Senate 
Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs on February 14, 1983. 
He was absolutely wrong. The record of that hearing shows no such 
comment. What the reporter may have misheard was the following 
excharige between Senator Jolm Heinz (R., Pa.) and the Secretary, as 
shown in the transcript of the hearing: 

Senator Heinz: "Here we are today, we are at the 12 and 13 
percent on FHA and conventional. What do we 
need to drop to before mortgage revenue bonds 
are unnecessary?" 

Secretary Pierce: "I would say a couple of points, about 
10, 9 or 10." 
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Senator Heinz: "If we can get down to 9 or 10, we wouldn't 
need them; above that we probably would?" 

Secretary Pierce: "Tilat is right." 

Those were the answers to Senator Heinz's questions. They clearly 
do not state that mortgage rates would soon drop "to the 9%-9.5% 
area." --

Mr. Schellhardt told Secretary Pierce that this statement was also 
based on what he heard at the Senate hearing on February 14, 1983. 
Mr. Schellhardt's statement is simply untrue. Nowhere in the hearing 
record is there any exchange of any sort between Secretary Pierce and 
any Senator that would support that statement. 

Here, as in paragraph seven above, Mr. Schellhardt was obviously 
trying to show that the Secretary did not know what he was talking 
about. Mr. Schellhardt failed, but he did succeed in demonstrating 
that he did not know what he was writing about, and that he was so 
intent on discrediting the Secretary that he used false statements 
to do so. 

Untrue on both c01.D1ts! The Secretary feels extremely comfortable 
in his position. As for background and preparation, he has had a 
wealth of experience, both in executive management generally and 
in the housing and urban development subject matter he now deals 
with. 

Consider the following: 

In the mid-SO's, during the Eisenhower Administration, Sanruel 
Pierce served for about two years as The Assistant to the 
Under Secretary of Labor. At that time the Under Secretary 
was responsible for the day to day administration of the 
entire department and, as his only assistant, Mr. Pierce 
worked very closely with him on that. Consequently, he 
received substantial executive management experience during 
those years. 
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From 1970 to 1973, he served as General Cotmsel of the United 
States Treasury Department. In that capacity he headed the 
Treasury's Legal Division which consisted of more than 700 
lawyers and, except for the Department of Justice, was the 
largest law office in the United States, if not in the world. 
He was in charge of the administration of that division and 
was also a policy advisor to the Secretary of the Treasury. 
For his work as General Cotmsel, he received the Treasury's 
highest honor -- the Alexander Hamilton Award. During the 
entire history of the Treasury Department, only two other 
General Cotmsel had received the award. It was awarded to 
him in recognition of his "distinguished leadership in the 
Department of the Treasury." 

In 1968, Mr. Pierce was appointed one of the original three 
members of the Battery Park City Authority in New York, a 
quasi-govenunental agency with the goal of building an 
enonnous real estate complex on the lower west side of New 
York City. When completed, Battery Park City will virtually 
be a "city within a city," and will be the largest real estate 
development ever constructed in the United States. 

The original planning for this project was done during Mr. 
Pierce's years on the Authority. He resigned in 1970 to become 
General Cotmsel of the Treasury, but became associated with 
it again when he left the Treasury in 1973. Thereafter, he 
served as one of the Authority's outside legal cotmsel and 
worked with the Authority on a number of matters, including 
a $65 million FHA mortgage guaranty. 

After leaving the Treasury, he became a Director and a member 
of the Finance Committee of the Prudential Insurance Company. 
As a member of the Finance Conmittee, he became involved in 
a wide variety of real estate development all over the United 
States. 

In addition, during the time he was in private law practice, 
Mr. Pierce was an attoin.ey for some of the nation's largest 
construction companies. Included among those were Fisher 
Brothers and the Lefrak Organization. 

Moreover, from 1973, when he left the Treasury, to 1981, when 
he became Secretary of HUD, he served on the Executive Conunittee 
of several large, nrulti-national corporations. They included 
International Paper Company, U. S. Industries, and Inter­
national Basic Economy Corporation (IBEC). Service on those 
conunittees gave him additional executive management experience. 
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The Secretary also had a substantial amount of experience 
with urban problems. Over a 20 year period, from 1961 to 
1980, he was appointed by four mayors of New York City 
(Wagner, Lindsay, Beame and Koch) to se:ve.as either . 
chainnan or member of a variety of connn1ss1ons and conunittees 
established to resolve various urban problems. In addition, 
he was selected by the Board of Directors of HARYOU-ACT (an 
organization established to fight urban poverty in the Harlem 
area of Manhattan) to investigate that organization and make 
reconnnendations on how its operations could be improved. 
He carried out the assignment as special investigator, and 
made many reconunendations to improve HARYOU-ACT which were 
implemented by the Board of Directors. 

Clearly the United States Senate found Secretary Pierce well suited 
for the job for which President Reagan selected him: He was confirmed 
by a vote of 96-0. 

Further testimony to the Secretary's qualifications -- if any is needed 
-- is available from the Heritage Foundation. In its 1981 ''Mandate 
for Leadership Report," it assessed the needs of top federal jobs 
and the credentials of those selected to fill them. One of its 
reconnnendations: "Appoint strong, decisive HUD Secretary and Under 
Secretary with executive leadership ability and experience in housing 
and urban development areas." And its related finding? "Samuel 
Pierce is well qualified to be Secretary." 

10. "Mr. Pierce has all but ended construction of government-subsidized 
low-rent a2artments. 11le Secretary prolldly calls that pfuise-out his 
finest achievement; he feels a system of rental vouchers is a better 
way to help the needy." 

Secretary Pierce is indeed proud of his work toward switching 
department housing assistance largely into a rent voucher system. 

Almost as soon as he came to HUD, the Secretary found real problems 
with the way in which housing assistance was being delivered. It 
quickly became clear to him that the so-called Section 8 program, 
relying heavily on subsidies to builders for new construction, was 
far too expensive and too inefficient in providing housing to those 
in need. He discovered that, by the end of 1982, the nation's 
subsidized housing debt would pass the $250 billion mark -- a quarter 
of a trillion dollars. 

Convinced that something had to be done, he asked a special 
Connnission on Housing, set up by the President at his request to 
consider the issue. At the same time, he assigned the task a~ well 
to the Department's own Office of Policy Development and Research. 
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Interestingly, both came up with similar proposals for a housing 
voucher system -- one designed to channel help to people rather 
than structures. 

Secretary Pierce and HUD have moved toward a voucher system partly 
on the basis of studies by the Rand Corporation and others showing 
that, while there are some pockets of housing shortage in this 
country, there is no overall shortage. The problem is one of 
affordability, not availability. 

Thus vouchers, used in conjunction with a concerted effort to 
rehabilitate existing units, provide a cost-effective, appropriate 
solution for those of our citizens who need help in attaining decent 
housi'hg. 

It should be noted that the Secretary's approach is to provide more 
assisted housing with less money. Thus, HUD subsidized housing-­
assistance covered well over 3.2 million units in 1981, representing 
an increase over units assisted in 1980. The figure rose to about 
3.5 million in 1982, and for 1983 we estimate that about 3.7 million 
units will be assisted. That figure should rise further to about 
3.9 million in 1984, and more than 4 million by the end of 1985. 

11. "The HUD secretary notes that he succeeded, over Budget Director 
David StockIIlan's ~leas, in retaining two urban-aid grant programs 
dear to ma~rs.ut he has lost several bUdget battles and some 
housin -in st officials mamtain that Mr. Stockrilari has more 
power t an t e c ie over ur an policy. ' 

The contention that David Stockman controls urban policy cannot be 
borne out. While no Cabinet official can expect to prevail in every 
single instance -- Cabinet officials do ftmction, after all, as part 
of an Administration team -- it is clear that Secretary Pierce has 
carried the day for the programs he backs most of the time. 

Prestnnably the two grant programs Mr. Schellhardt refers to are the 
Urban Development Action Grant (UDAG) and Conummity Development 
Block Grant (CDBG) programs. As the article suggests, Secretary 
~ierce successful~y fought for continuation of those programs; 
indeed, he went right to the President to argue his case. 

But those are certainly not isolated cases, as the Journal piece 
suggests. Two examples make the point: 

Some OMB officials and other members of the Administration 
fel~ that FHA and GNMA mortgage guarantee programs had outlived 
their usefu~ess, and should be phased out or privatized. 
Secretary Pierce felt otherwise -- and he won his fight to keep 
them str<:>ng and_ac!i~e. The result is that, today, both programs 
~re playmg ~ si¥1'1if ican~ role in th~ recovery of the housing 
mdustry, which m turn is spearheadmg the nation's overall 
economic recovery. 



- 8 -

Just recently, when Congress passed the jobs bill, it provided 
that a billion dollars would be given to communities across the 
country, through the CDBG program, under a special_f<:>nnula 
factoring in unemployment rates. CMB took the position that, 
since cities were getting an extra billion dollars through 
this program in 1983, the 1984 funding level should be cu~ by 
a compensating amount. A few.days before Mr •. SchellJ:ardt s 
article appeared, Secretary Pierce argued against this approach, 
and won. Thus, there truly will be an additional billion dollars 
channeled through the program this year to improve the job 
situation, without the cities losing that billion dollars next 
year. 

12. lain that Mr. Pierce doesn't fi ht 
very ar to win lli luertce. . ite House o. icia urge . llil 
last summer to 'get out front' on an urban-policy package the 
AC!Iiiinistration was stud in. But ·a·cabinet council that he 

as gaine contro over ur an issues. 

The Secretary has no knowledge that he was ever urged "to get out 
front" on an "urban-policy package." In fact, Mr. Schellhardt is 
completely confused and misinfonned about what he terms the 
"urban-policy package." 

In late June, 1982, a copy of a draft of a proposed national urban 
policy report that HUD had the responsibility of preparing for the 
President for his submission to Congress was leaked to the press. 
The particular draft was unduly critical of the nation's mayors 
and caused an uproar in the communications media. 

The draft in question had been worked on by HUD personnel and 
White House staff. When it was submitted to Secretary Pierce 
for consideration by the Off ice of Policy Development and Research 
(PD&R) at HUD, he rejected it and sent it back to PD&R to be 
rewritten. Thereafter, some unknown person leaked it to the press. 

When the furor caused by the leak erupted, Secretary Pierce decided 
to take direct responsibility for the writing of the urban policy 
report. He put together a small task force headed by Dr. June Koch, 
Deputy Under Secretary for IntergoveI1llllental Relations, and under the 
Secretary's direction, that group redrafted the urban policy report. 
Irmnediately after the redrafted report was completed, the Secretary 
called a meeting at HUD to which he invited certain members of the 
Wh~te House st~ff, several of whom had been working on the report 
prior to the tlJile of the leak. Under the direction of Secretary 
Pierce, HUD and White House personnel worked together to produce 
a national urban policy report which was approved by the President 
and submitted by him to Congress in the summer of 1982. 
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13. "And now rou s such as the National Lea e of Cities have sto d 
inviting· un to attert t err anrtua cortverttic>rts. 

Secretary Pierce last year discontinued ftmding of a $1.2 million 
contract with the National League of Cities, 1.lllder which the 
organization provided technical assistance to local housing 
rehabilitation programs. Funding was terminated due to the 
contract's high cost and the belief that such activities could be 
fl.lllded out of local Coil'D1Ulility Development Block Grants instead. 
The National League of Cities strenuously opposed the Secretary's 
action. 

Could that be the reason for the group's coolness to the Secretary? 
Might a balanced news report have noted that point? 

14. "The HUD secretary is increasing his contacts with the black 
connnunity, but his overtures frequently are limited to black 
Republicans." 

15. 

Secretary Pierce has spoken to black organizations whose membership 
is Republican, De100cratic and independent -- and Mr. Schellhardt 
had access to the facts which demonstrate that. 

Here are three recent examples: On January 21, Secretary Pierce 
addressed the midwinter workshop of the National Newspaper Publishers 
Association, in Ft. Lauderdale, Florida. On February 18, he spoke 
to the Harlem Business Alliance in New York City. On February 25, 
he attended a meeting of OIC Centers of America in Indianapolis, 
Indiana. None of those groups can be identified in partisan terms. 

If anyone was damaged by Rep. Gonzalez' intemperate remarks, it was 
the Congressman himself, not Secretary Pierce. 

When the Secretary fol.llld himself testifying before Rep. Gonzalez' 
subconunittee soon after the incident, he had this to say in 
opening his statement: 

"Mr. Ch<:irman, I 1:1sually enjoy appearing before you and your 
subconunittee to discuss matters of JJn.ltual concenl in the areas 
of housing and urban development. However, I hesitated for a 
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long time before deciding to appear before your subconunittee 
today because it is most difficult for me to testify before a 
body whose chainnan is so lacking in quality and dignity and 
is so unskilled in the use of the English language that he had 
to resort to vile, abusive, and racist language in order to 
attack me. 

"The fact that we disagree on many issues and certainly on 
political philosophy cannot justify your vicious personal 
racist attack on me. Nevertheless, I am here today and would 
like to present the following statement for the record on issues 
which you and other members of the subconunittee have an interest 
• II m. 

All of the members of the subconunittee in attendance, both 
Republicans and Democrats, quickly followed with conunents 
disassociating themselves from their chairman's remarks about 
the Secretary. 

The Secretary has not been hurt among black groups because of 
the conunent made by Rep. Gonzalez. In fact, the Secretary was 
given strong stipport by the leadership of the NAACP, National 
Urban League, and other organizations who sharply criticized 
Rep. Gonzalez in the press and in their own publications. 

This revives distortions and misinterpretations which we thought 
had been set straight long ago. 

The Secretary did indeed decline to appear on the Rowan housing 
program - - because of the way the show was to be structured. As 
Secretary Pierce said, shortly after the program aired last 
August: "I declined to appear on that program because I was 
certain Mr. Rowan had no intention of presenting a balanced 
report and that my conunents would be tailored and edited to fit 
his particular biases. The show which was telecast 'Monday night 
showed how right I was." At the same time, the Secretary expressed 
his strong interest in discussing the housing picture in a one-on-one 
interview with Mr. Rowan -- a format in which his conunents could 
not be distorted through imaginative editing. But Mr. Rowan never 
gave him the opportunity for such a dialogue. 

As for the contention that Secretary Pierce attacked the program 
without having seen it -- and presumably without any knowledge of 
its contents -- the Secretary had this to say in a letter which 
appeared in the Washington Post on September 29, 1982: 

"I want to make it clear that I never said I saw the show when 
it was first televised. Indeed, I did not. I was out of the city. 
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However, the tone and content of the show were reported to me 
by three members of my staff on the same night it was aired, 
and one of them audio-taped the program. On the basis of their 
reports and the audio tape I heard, I decided to issue a press 
statement. 

"I telephoned my staff from San Francisco and again discussed 
the press statement I wished to issue. After making a number 
of changes in the draft, I ordered it released." 

Mr. Schellhardt attended the news conference at which the Secretary 
reported on his trip to the Orient. His emphasis on the glossary, 
which the Secretary mentioned as a relatively minor item, nrust 
raise questions either about his competency as a reporter or his 
motives in putting together his story. Surely the effect is to 
make the Far East trip appear trivial, and the Secretary look vacuous. 

In fact, the mission had a number of extremely important aspects, 
which Secretary Pierce discussed in detail at his press conference 
of September 8. 

The Secretary went to China as the head of a delegation which 
included top executives of five major companies in construction 
and housing-related industries, the prime purpose being to discuss 
with senior Chinese officials future cooperative activities between 
the two countries. 

One of the more promising aspects of the visit, as the Secretary 
reported on his return, was the prospect of expanding business 
ties with China so as to improve U. S. sales there. And, the 
Secretary noted, the two sides also talked about possible joint 
ventures in other countries. 

Nor was the value of the Secretary's trip limited to the China 
segment. 

First on a stopover in Hawaii and again in Tokyo, he met with 
Japanese businessmen for preliminary discussions of a possible 
arrangement for Japanese investment in mortgages and mortgage­
based ~e<:11rities in the United S!ates. That plan, if it comes 
to fru1t1on, could greatly benefit the housing industry and 
homeowners in the United States. 
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The Secretary also had extensive discussions in Egypt with key 
officials including Housing Minister el Kafrawi, touching on 
such matters as U. S. technical assistance. While in Egypt, he 
met with President Hosni Mubarak, who used the occasion to convey 
a personal message to President Reagan. Discussions with President 
Mubarak and Prime Minister Fouad Mohieddin ranged far beyond the 
Secretary's statutory areas of housing and urban development. 

****** 

There is a real irony involved in Secretary Pierce's becoming the target 
of what must be described as Mr. Schellhardt's hatchet job. 

It was back in 1964 that Samuel Pierce, acting at the request of Martin 
Luther King, Jr., took on the libel case of New York Times v. Sullivan, and 
argued it before the United States Supreme Court. The result of the successful 
court effort was that the law of libel in this cotmtry was effectively changed: 
Public officials, to prove libel, must now establish not only the falsity of 
the charges made, but malicious intent on the part of the author. 

Thus, to some extent, the Secretary has made it easier for a writer like 
Mr. Schellhardt to take his shots with relative imptmity. 

Secretary Pierce still believes in the position he argued in 1964, which 
imposes a tough test for proving that libel has been cOJllllitted against a 
public official. 

But it is important that news media and their reporters act responsibly 
in exercising the great degree of freedom they enjoy, and at least check the 
accuracy of potentially damaging assertions they use as fact. 

As you see, Mr. Sche11hardt fell we11 short of that standard in his 
loaded, inaccurate article of last week. 

Attachment 
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